Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 21st September 2020

7.30 pm

Online via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, David Munro, Kate McEwen, Cathy Grant, Paul Bulmer (observer)

	2
	Apologies
	Nil.

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	Nil.
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Nil. 


Proposed:  

Seconded: 
	

	5
	Police Update
	Period from 21st August 2020 to 21st September 2020 

Total number of incidents reported to Police Scotland – 2

Including - 

2 x Assist member of public 

One of these calls involved two males being stranded after departing the ferry and were assisted by police back to Dunoon.

The other was to collect found property. 

Total number of Crime Reports raised - 0

Current Initiatives - There is an ongoing speed detection initiative. There have been no complaints made to the police regarding speeding vehicles this past month nor have any fixed penalties been issued in this time. 

Please be aware of any potential Covid scam telephone calls, text messages or emails. If any advice required please contact 101. 

Period from 21st July 2020 to 21st August 2020

Total number of incidents reported to Police Scotland – 9

Including – 

6 x Road Traffic

4 of these incidents included debris falling on to road due to the weather conditions. 2 of these incidents were to report speeding vehicles.

2 x Concern for person

1 x Assist member of public 


	

	6
	Community Council 


> Financial Report 











> Correspondence 














> Secretary 
	> £20, 634.72 in the account. 
> Digital Tech: Proposed that the CGCC buy an iPad and keyboard for the secretary to use. This will be the CGCC storage/filing system, and is portable to/from meetings, and between CGCC Secretary and Councilors as and when required. Estimated £2-2.5k for 500GB device with keyboard. Agreed by the CGCC to go forward. 


> John McNaughton has received confirmed planning permission to commence his proposed rebuild in Colintraive. 
> Home Fire Inspection: note that inspections are on hold due to COVID-19 restrictions. 
> Argyll & Bute Rally: notice of West Road Glendaruel road closure on 25th June 2021 for the road to be used as a Stage in the 2021 Argyll Rally. Concerns raised by the CGCC include safety, local access (only 30 mins allocated during the day), unsuitable roads/road damage, wildlife interrupted. 


Alana Mathers has taken on the role as Secretary, and will undertake tasks including the minutes, social media, correspondence, meeting invites, and web management. 
	> CR to action iPad purchase. 















> CG to draft letter to Dunoon Presents. Send to CGCC prior. 

	7
	Councilor’s Report
	The Council has been concentrating on delivering essential services and doing little else. This is likely to be the case for some time yet. All Council and committee meetings are now virtual. The emergency Business Continuity Committee as ended its work and the normal committee cycle resumed, all virtual meetings. On the whole the public have accepted the restrictions the Council are operating under. The one controversial area has been public toilets. These have to be given enhanced cleaning twice a day. So only the busy ones are open. The extra cleaning has been carried out by workers who would normally be on street cleaning work. Colintraive is in the busy category and so is open, but Glendaruel was in the quiet category and remains closed. 
	

	8
	Resilience Group
	The most recent newsletter has been distributed to all households. 
Time to look at the areas we are looking to work and develop next. At the next Resilience Group meeting, it is proposed that a SWOT analysis is undertaken on two or three of the items that have been picked to develop. Discussion on whether we are able to make any next steps in the current COVID-19 restrictions. Decided that the groundwork should go ahead, so that the planning is in place to be taken forward as and when we are ready and able. Emphasis must be made to the community that this is just planning stages and nothing will be taken forward until we can/it is safe. 

Halloween Party – proposal for an outdoor event for the children. 

Welcome pack for new residents – a strong start has been made. CR has listed all we wanted to include, including phone list, resilience form, food contacts, what groups we have (and are operating). 

Viral Food Share – still on going thanks to Kings Court. Food list sent via email and posted on Facebook. Food boxes continuing to be stocked. 
	> DM to update resilience form with COVID-19 in mind. 

	9
	Election of New Councilors
	New Councilors have until 4pm on Thursday 24th September 2020 to return their election form. It can be posted or sent by email. 

Plea for Councilors from Colintraive to join, as majority are now Glendaruel residents. 

CGCC both proposed contacting Clare Banner and Philip Potter to joining the Council.

CGCC can co-opt new Councilors on after the deadline if required.  
	> DS to contact CB and PP regarding CGCC election.

	10
	AOCB


	CG is stepping down form the CGCC, and alongside this the Windfarm Trust. CG’s replacement of Secretary/Treasurer must be a CGCC Councilor, ideally from Glendaruel. DM agrees to take on the role. 

CR thanks CG on behalf of the CGCC for all her hard work. 
	> DS to tell Alec McNaughton of Secretary/Treasure Windfarm Trust replacement.

	11
	DONM
	Monday, 26th of October 2020 via Zoom.
	


